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PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE                                                                                                                    

. 

     Fellow Members, 

     Where to begin? Alas, as the days grow shorter 
winter can’t be far away. But what’s with Mother Na-
ture? Is she aware that it’s November? She seems 
confused. Some trees are barren of their leaves but 
others standing adjacent remain full in their late sum-
mer color with hardly any leaves fallen.  And so many 
flowers still in bloom, having lingered past Hallow-
een. What’s that about? Perhaps the good Mother has 
caught the dreaded “Covid Syndrome”. You know, 
“wear a mask, don’t wear a mask”, “stay at home, 
don’t stay at home” and she doesn’t know what to do. Where is Doctor Fauci when 
we need him most?     

 

     Winter or not, one thing is certain. That was a classic “Nor’easter” that blew 
through last week. I was reminded by a neighbor that since it was not a “named 
storm” many property insurance deductibles do not apply to resulting damage 
claims. If you had a loss of any type, from spoiled food in your fridge to a tree on 
your house, it might be worth a call to your agent.  



 

(President’s Message—page 2)  

 

       November brings perhaps the most important General Membership Meeting 
of the year. It’s when a third of the Executive Committee gets elected (or re-
elected) to a new three-year term and Club officers (new or incumbent) take office 
to serve new terms. Of the four current EC members whose terms are expiring 
this month, three are not seeking re-election. Members are encouraged to come to 
the meeting, meet the declared candidates for the four positions, and cast their 
votes. 

 

     November offers the Club an opportunity to recognize our veteran members 
for their service to the nation. We’ll take a moment to honor those present and 
those no longer with us. If you are a veteran and have a commemorative cap or 
shirt or jacket or pin or whatever, you are encouraged to be proud and wear it to 
the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

We’re especially grateful to State Representative Tim Whelan 
for finding time in his busy schedule to join us as our guest 
speaker this month. An ex-Marine and retired State Police 
Sergeant, Tim is State Representative for the First Barnstable 
District, representing Dennis as well as much of Yarmouth, 
Barnstable, and Brewster. He serves on several House Com-
mittees, including as Ranking Member on the important Joint 
Committee for Elder Affairs. Tim will bring us up to date on 
what’s going on in the State House these days and, of course, 
will take member’s questions. 
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     As some of you may know, this is my last President’s Message. I have decided 
not to seek re-election to the Executive Committee and therefore am not eligible 
to continue as Club President. 

     As I leave the President’s position, I want to give special recognition to Club 
Secretary John Lynch for his tireless efforts and support and to IT/Web manager 
Dennis Mascio, Golf Chairman Paul DeSisto, and Bowling Chairman Jack Puleo 
for working so hard to keep us informed and involved over the past twenty or so 
months. Thanks also to Vice President Jack Hudson, Membership Chairman Ken 
Lyman, and Treasurer Lou Ferreira for their efforts as we worked to mitigate the 
effects of Covid-19. Finally, my thanks to Past President Dick Coughlin for his 
advice and counsel.  

     To the volunteers who provide support for Club programs and activities, the 
Club could not survive without your efforts. You are very much appreciated. 

     Finally, to all those Club Officers and Committee members not already men-
tioned and to the 320 or so other RMC members who continue to make The Re-
tired Men’s Club of Cape Cod great, a sincere well done.  

    That’s it! 

     Remember the November meeting is on Wednesday, November 10th. Cape 
Cinema, concession opens at Noon, meeting starts at 1pm. Until then, be safe and 
stay healthy. And don’t forget to get your booster. 

 

Charlie 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                      Membership Report for November, 2021 

With 2 new members and 3 terminations, we now have 315 members 

NEW MEMBERS: 

Mike Solitro of South Dennis 

Larry Pincus of South Yarmouth 

TERMINATIONS: 

Philip Roche resigned for personal reasons 

Ron Charette resigned for personal reasons 

Dick Larned  passed away on October 11. He was 78 and had been a 

member since 2004. He will be missed! 

DUES:   We continue to collect dues for the 2022 season. Walt Kangas 

will be available to take your $20 checks at the November 10 meeting. 

We would prefer that you send your check to the RMC box 746, South 

Dennis MA 02660. Members joining in 2021 are exempt from paying 

additional dues. 

ATTENDANCE:   A reminder that we will again start taking attend-

ance at the January meeting and all next year. I am still looking for an-

yone who could help out with checking members off as they enter the 

meetings! 

Ken Lyman,  

Membership Chairman 



 

 

 

 

 

                                        



BOWLING 

 

This week we had 35 bowlers and have room for 48. if you want to join please call me, email or 

come to the alleys by noon on Tuesday. Lets get active. Happy Birthday U.S.M.C. 246.       Jack  



 

Retiredmensclub.com 

         RMC members are urged to explore our website. You can get the 

monthly newsletter, a membership application, a listing of officers & 

committees, RMC Site Help and submit your  suggestions (Talk2Us). 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunshine Committee 

     

 If you know any infirmed RMC members, 

or in the case of a death, be sure to contact: 

   Tom Murphy, 

Sunshine Committee Chairman. 

      tfmurph23@gmail.com or 508-397-4351) 

 

He will communicate with the individual  

or  the family. 



 


